  
	
	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, July 12, 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss, President
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speaker:  Ted Peters, Secretary of the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association
	19 members
1 speaker
1 CMPD officer

	
	 
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:

	
	
	
	


 
Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:32pm
 
 
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 6/15/2010 to 7/9/2010.
 
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
 
a.   4800 Wedgewood Dr – Damage to property, broken window, perpetrators  (6/15)
                                           were two white males approximately 15 years old riding                                                        skateboards
b.      4700 Gilmore Dr – search warrant executed for narcotics - guns and stolen (6/17)                              property found, tenants slated for eviction
c.      4800 Wedgewood Dr – 911 call alerted CMPD to erratic driving, driver        (6/20)                                          of reported vehicle appeared to the responding officer to be                                          under the influence of drugs or alcohol
d.      600 Sandridge – Trespass arrest, suspect (former resident of Madison Pk) (6/25)                                          known to revisit the neighborhood frequently crashed a                                                   party twice in one evening
e.      4600 Wedgewood Dr – Larceny from carport, items stolen                            (6/29)
f.        700 Penway Ct – Narcotics arrest                                                                    (7/1)
g.      5100 Murrayhill – Larceny from vehicle, window broken, items taken              (7/2)
h.      1300 Woodlawn – Breaking and entering (B&E) of unlocked garage               (7/5)
i.        5200 Londonderry – DUI arrest                                                                         (7/9)
j.         400 Woodlawn – Narcotics arrest                                                                     (7/9)
 
 
[EDITORIAL OBSERVATION:  In several instances, reported crimes and arrests this month occurred in Madison Park as a result of vehicular stops made in the neighborhood as opposed to the neighborhood being the originating “source” of the crime.  In that sense, the neighborhood served as the place where the criminal activity ended.]
 
Officer Hairston noted that (as his patrols in the neighborhood have become more regularly timed) even he has not observed persons he would regard as suspicious.  He acknowledged an appreciation for the fact that we have not been reporting a level of “suspicious person” activity commensurate with the size of the neighborhood, because, by his own observations, such persons are not currently transiting Madison Park.  Officer Hairston advised that we continue to call 911 and report suspicious persons.  The price of such a reassuringly low state of crime in the neighborhood is constant vigilance, he noted. 
 
 
Neighborhood Updates
 
CharMeck 311 Information Line:  Changes
Beginning July 10th, the City’s 311 one-stop informational line ceased to provide 24/7 service to the public.   This change is taking place so staffing can be realigned to better meet the goals of the 311 unit.  Current hours of operator-assisted service are from 7AM-8PM.  Crime related calls are routed to the CMPD Crime Reporting Unit (CRU) until 1 AM.  After 1 AM, callers are directed to the website or told to call back after 7AM the following day.   
 
911 services will continue to be available 24/7. This reduction in manned service hours affects the 311 informational line only. If you need police/medic/fire assistance, call 911. 
 
Residents, preferring to use their computers, can continue to go to Charmeck.org 24/7 and enter 311 issues through the website.  Check the drop-down menus on the site to determine what categories of reportable items and requests for service or information are available.
 
 
Neighborhood Identification Signs:  Matching Grant Checks Cut – Finally
All the checks for the Matching Grant project have been picked up.  However, one check that was accidentally mailed caused a bit of consternation.   In researching the whys and wherefores, Cheryl Furr, Treasurer of the HOA, noticed that the check was addressed to an incorrect PO Box.  Two of the numbers were left off the address.   Starmount Post Office told President Doss not to worry.  The check would go back to the City since there was no such PO Box.  There was no chance of it going in the wrong box he was told.    The city said to give it a few days to show up in the mail and that they would reissue the check if it did not show up.  The next morning the check arrived at the PO Box of the HOA.  A digital picture of it was immediately sent to Neighborhood Services as they requested for their records.   Later that day, President Doss received an e-mail telling him to void and return the check.   Additionally President Doss was instructed to go back downtown the following day at 4 PM and receive a replacement check.  President Doss made it clear that such a course of action was not acceptable to him.  Furthermore, he told the city that they could bring the replacement check to his house.   [The principal reason for President Doss’ fit of pique was that he had diligently planned it so that only one trip to pick up all the checks would be necessary.  In reality, the city does not have parking at Old City Hall.  They discourage citizens from using the parking deck because they do not want to pay for citizen parking.  As a result, the pickup process is somewhat non trivial.]
 
As a ‘topper’ (no pun intended) to all this, the checks were slow in being prepared which, in turn, caused further delay in the project.  Checks promised for pickup one day ended up being prepared several days later.  Then, on the scheduled pickup day, the person charged with handing over the checks was in a meeting.  Vendors, in turn, had to put production on hold to ensure ‘good funds’ were available to them before doing the work.   [President Doss provided feedback to the city citing this experience along with similar occurrences in funding the 2008 National Night Out grant.  He also pointed out that he has had other neighborhoods tell him that they would never apply for another grant due to what amounts to poor customer service on the part of a city department.]  The next day he received a phone call from the city stating that the check which he had been told to void was now good (provided he had not written ‘VOID’ on it).
 
Madison Park, of course, appreciates the Matching Grants program for the good that will result.  However, the city would never accept non performance on our part in not meeting deadlines.  How fair is it for the city to not hold themselves to the same standards?  Poor customer service on the part of the city (and the resulting delays) makes Madison Park look bad to their contracted vendors.  Signs Etc. sent word today (7/12/10) that they expect the toppers to be installed the last week of July.  President Doss requested installation of the toppers to begin on the south side of Tyvola along with the installation of one free-standing sign at Wedgewood and Fairbanks.  Signs Etc. is going to try and honor these requests so that the signs will be up for National Night Out on 8/3/10.
 
Madison Park at Wallace Farms:  Duplicate Name Confusion
The HOA continues to endure duplicate name confusion with the other “Madison Park” in north Charlotte.   Examples:  President Doss has fielded numerous complaint calls.  In one instance a woman called upset that her children had not been given pool passes in 3 over years.  Other calls have regarded north Charlotte residents wanting to pay past due dues.  A court summons was sent to past President Ken Davis in 2009 and north Charlotte residents have called President Doss with questions or complaints.  The city zoning department routinely sends zoning notices to him for the north Charlotte neighborhood.  Even Crossroads Charlotte contacted President Doss just last month and said they were viewing the Madison Park HOA web site and could not find e-mail addresses for our board members and contacts.  It turned out that Crossroads Charlotte was viewing the “Madison Park at Wallace Farms” website.  President Doss visited that site and noted that the home page just said “Madison Park.”  On some of the website’s other pages the tag suffix “at Wallace Farms” could be found.  Based on this and the fact that Madison Park HOA is duly registered with the Secretary of State of NC, President Doss sent their board an e-mail and requested that they cease using just “Madison Park” on their web site and consistently incorporate in their communications as well as educate their residents that they are “Madison Park at Wallace Farms.”
  
On 6/23/10 President Doss received the following message from Nathan Ziegler the President of Madison Park at Wallace Farm HOA:
 
Sorry for any inconvenience. I do appreciate you taking the time to pass on the following information. We updated our website to reference only Madison Park at Wallace Farms. We will also try to be as consistent as possible moving forward to avoid any unnecessary confusion. 

Thanks,

Nathan Ziegler
President
Madison Park at Wallace Farms HOA
 
Hopefully their actions in correcting the website and consistently communicating their full name will help both HOAs.  Thanks to Madison Park at Wallace Farms for addressing a most confounding and confusing situation.
 
 
Overhanging Tree Branches on Seacroft:  A Larger Issue for Residents’ Concern
During the month of June, President Doss received a report that tree branches were broken and hanging so low that not even a small car could pass beneath them.  President Doss alerted CDOT and the tree was trimmed back.  BE ADVISED:  Residents who own trees which are blocking streets signs -- especially Stop Signs as well as sidewalks and so forth – please, trim them back.   You are responsible for keeping the lower hanging growth of limbs off the street and sidewalks.   Having Stop Signs blocked from view by your trees’ branches is a danger to us all.   The crosswalk signal and entire street sign at Wedgewood and Tyvola (south side) has been essentially consumed by a tree.  CDOT said they were addressing that issue.  However, the normal process is for the city to notify residents to trim back their trees or bushes.  If you don’t, the city will do it and could send you a bill.   So, save everyone the hassle and just keep them clear.  Please.
 
 
All Stop Request:  Wedgewood Dr (South of Tyvola Rd)
Terry Von Cannon said that the stretch of Wedgewood Drive south of Tyvola Rd carries over 1600 cars per day and that the average speed was 33 mph in a 25 zone.  CDOT has agreed to allow a petition for a stop sign at Faircrest and Wedgewood.  The resident(s) who requested the stop sign will be contacted directly by CDOT about how to proceed with their petition.  The HOA agrees that speeding along Wedgewood Drive is a concern.  Residents nearest the intersection will decide whether or not they want the All Stop.  Their support for or against the petition will determine the outcome.  If the required number of signatures is obtained on the petition, CDOT will install the stop sign.
 
 
Charmeck Neighborhood Contact List 
President Doss discovered that the Neighborhood Contact List on Charmeck.org contained incorrect information.  The Madison Park HOA web site had been entered under Hiphoods.com.  He also noted “Madison Park at Wallace Farms” had a web site that was not even in the state of NC.  He gave on-line feedback noting that this was the second request to change the Hiphoods.com to the correct Neighborhoodlink.com website.  He received the following two e-mails from:
Bryman Suttle, MPA
Capital Facilities Planner - Strategic Planning Division
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department
600 East Fourth Street
 
Hello Mr. Doss,
 
I appreciate your concern and understand that you would use the web posts as an indication that your info had been updated.   Your information was entered into our system on 5/17/10.  Unfortunately, the spreadsheets on the web are updated only four times a year.  It is not an automated system by any means, although I wish it were.  However, what we use internally is always the most up to date listings.  An update will be posted on the Web this week.  Thank you for your comment and if you ever have any questions, you can contact me directly.
2nd e-mail said:
Unfortunately, it’s not a perfect system, but we have an interdepartmental team that meets quarterly to discuss issues like this.  I will bring it up.  The problems happen when folks do not use or interpret the data correctly.  I have copied the data that is in the system so you can see how it is delineated.  Let me know if you have any suggestions.  In the mean time, I will make a note in the comments field.  Thanks.
 
 
National Night Out Tuesday, August 3rd
Location:  Along Fairbanks Road between Wedgewood and Seacroft/Valley Forge.  Starts at 6 PM and runs until 9 PM.   This year we will have lots of attractions including a few fun water attractions to help keep everyone cool.  Hot dogs, snow cones, ice cream, water melon & carnival-style attractions.   Trackless train, Giant slides, Giant Slip n Slide,  Bounce Houses,  Dancers, Music, Poets, and lots more.  Don’t miss this opportunity to participate in National Night Out.   Come out and meet your community police and neighbors.  Make some new friends out of old neighbors.   Let’s show criminals that Madison Park is a strong community and not a place for criminal activity.  Madison Park’s street party for National Night Out is fun for all ages.  Yes Adults will find fun activities.   So, get off the couch.  Grab a neighbor and come join in the fun.  There is plenty of parking on surrounding streets.  You can also safely cross Tyvola using the crosswalk signal at Wedgewood and Tyvola.  Remember to thank the sponsors that make this all possible.  Schneider TreeCare, Showmars –Emerywood, Target –the National Night Official Sponsor, Sports & Fitness (South Blvd.)
 
Fairbanks will shut down starting at 1 PM for set up.
 
We can use some volunteers so if you can help, contact us at Martydoss@aol.com or call (704) 519-0677.  Thanks in advance for your help.
 
Volunteers will have their choice of assignments:  helping board members with food distribution or monitoring amusement attractions and keeping our kids and adults safe.  Again, thanks to those who have stepped forward to volunteer.
 
President Doss has a friend who is going to set up his professional carnival-style hot dog vending booth at the event.  He will be cooking all the hotdogs (provided to him by the HOA) this year.   http://inhotdogheaven.com/   Please consider tipping the hot dog vendor as well as the band for playing for our event.   Hotdog Heaven will have soft drinks and nachos for sale.  Lemonade and Hotdogs are FREE while they last.  In 2008 we cooked more than 400 Hotdogs. 
 
http://www.rentameusa.com/    Rent@me will be one of two amusement companies providing attractions for Madison Park’s 2010 National Night Out. 
 
We Welcome Rent@me as a partial National Night Out Sponsor and Thank them for providing a $925.04 discount for the event.  [See more information below.]
 
Private Parties * Festivals *Baby Showers

LOOKING TO BRING A GOOD TIME 
TO YOUR PARTY, HOME, CHURCH OR BUSINESS? 
RentaMe USA provides comprehensive event planning services that span across a variety of events. From private parties to public carnivals and grand openings, we will tailor our offerings to create a safe and memorable experience for you.
 
Festival, Carnivals, Churches, Grand Opening, Promotional Event, Corporate or Private Parties, Picnics, Birthday Party, Fundraising, Family Reunions, Baby Showers, any occasion. Our team of event planners will use their talent and expertise to create your most memorable events.  CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE 704-449-7441
 
 
Your Event Source (YES) will be bringing in some of our larger attractions.  They are discounting their package $750 and are including generators to run their attractions.
 
Some of the attractions are adult friendly including this year the Giant Slip and Slide and huge basketball obstacle course.    Dress to get wet if you want.
  
This is shaping up to be the largest, most fun event Madison Park has ever had!
 
Thanks to all our sponsors including both amusement companies for their generous discounts this year. 
 
 
“Celebrating Community” Workshop 7/12/10
This morning President Doss gave a presentation to attendees of the Celebrating Community workshop at the request of the City’s Neighborhood Business Services.   He spoke mainly on the National Night Out event produced by Madison Park’s HOA.  He gave tips and suggestions for planning, setup, and negotiating with sponsors.  He also extended an invitation to the audience to attend Madison Park’s National Night Out festival on Tuesday, August 3rd.  He shared, as an example of how to get discounts, the steps he took in negotiating even larger discounts from the amusement companies (noted above) by promoting them at this workshop.  
 
He received the following message on 7/12/10 from Tracy Greene:
 
This was the first in a series of workshops planned by the department.  I would also like to remind you of our next workshop scheduled for Wednesday, July 21st at 11:30 AM at Johnson C. Smith University.  Our topic will cover signs, banners, and holiday lighting.  Please call us at 704-336-2061, to register.  Lunch will be provided.
 
Sent to all Attendees:
 
“Thank you for attending our 1st Community Connections workshop, Celebrating Community:  Fun and Festive Events workshop.  We would like to thank our speakers from Transportation, Police and Madison Park who gave us some vital information for organizing fun runs, festivals and block parties.  We would also like to thank Hope Haven for the use of their facility and hospitality.”
Sincerely,
 
Tracy P. Greene  
Neighborhood & Business Services
Community and Commerce Division
 
 
Speed Hump Sign on Murrayhill @ 4810 – Moving A Few Feet –
This caution and information sign will be moved to the nearest telephone pole from its current position on a free-standing break-away pole in order to clear room for a new, free-standing decorative Madison Park entry sign!  Chip Gallup confirmed this will take place 7/12/10.
 
 
Baylor and Grice Street Lights:  Installed and Stalled (?)
Street lights on Baylor were installed last week.  The single light planned for Grice Court that was scheduled to be installed in front of the home of the lead petitioner/requestor of the project ran into a snag.   CDOT called President Doss stating a Todd McLeod was demanding that the light not go in saying he did not want the light shining in “his bedroom window.”   This was clearly not what his mom, Mrs. McLeod –Property owner & lead petitioner, had requested in her initial petition at the time when she requested that street lights be installed on both Grice Court and Baylor.  This also was not what Sandy Wise the Street Light coordinator, her son Tim McLeod from Montclaire (who ran for County Commissioner at Large this year), nor Mrs. McLeod told President Doss that she desired when he and the HOA were first made aware of her efforts to add street lights along these two streets in 2008.   [President Doss was actually unaware that there was even a Todd McLeod (son of lead petitioner) who lived in the house with his mom until this latest issue came up.]
. 
According to CDOT correspondence sent today 7/12/10, a heated confrontation took place when the light was going up last week between Todd McLeod and the Duke Power crew.  Duke halted the installation immediately and is currently waiting for direction from CDOT.   President Doss’ main issue with this situation is that there are undoubtedly some folks along Baylor who never wanted the new lights in the first place.  His supposition is based on his direct knowledge of the few residents who had the same feelings on Murrayhill and White Oak during those street light projects several years ago.   Those few folks had their desires overruled because those lights pretty much (with the exception of the last blocks) went up as designed in the plan created by Duke Energy.   To me, this turn of events becomes a case where the street light project is good enough to be installed in your neighbor’s right of way but not yours.
 
During the past two years, every time something came up concerning the project, President Doss personally kept Mrs. McLeod, the lead petitioner (who requested the lights to begin with), and her son, Tim McLeod, who contacted him for help with the project in 2008, updated as to its status and progress.  Project updates were also announced at the HOA meetings and duly recorded in the minutes thereof over the last two years.
 
Initially, Sandy Wise had requested that the HOA help this elderly lady out because of issues with regard to the petitioning process.  CDOT requested information concerning whether or not the HOA supported the project so that it could be approved in 2008.  This was the first time that CDOT was using a new process of allowing neighborhoods to support a project and eliminate the door to door petitions.  In this case, it was a combination of both a petition and the neighborhood supporting the project since Mrs. McLeod had already collected the nomination petitions that had led to the design of the project by Duke Power.  [The HOA was not even aware of her initial petition efforts.]    The initial nomination petition had more than 70% in favor of street lights according to CDOT.   In that, as a general rule, the HOA supports traffic calming measures and the installation of sidewalks and street lights, it was not out of the ordinary for the HOA to support Mrs. McLeod’s petition/project.
 
In summer of 2009, Todd Huss, the new street light coordinator, alerted President Doss that the street lights had not been installed and that he wanted some history on the project to go with his notes.   He asked if the HOA was going to do a door to door petition and President Doss said “No.”  The HOA had not agreed to do anything but support Mrs. McLeod’s efforts.  He then asked if we were going to send out the postcards and, again, President Doss said “No.”  The HOA had not agreed to that either.  So, the City sent the project postcards out to the effected neighbors and received no feedback in Dec. 2009 from any resident.   President Doss kept Mrs. McLeod and Tim McLeod both updated on all aspects of the project either via e-mail or phone.  They never once mentioned that they did not want the street lights; nor, for that matter, did anyone else along either Baylor or Grice.  Tim and his Mom always thanked him for his efforts and information.  CDOT approved the installation per the Duke (now) Energy’s plan in Dec. 2010. 
 
President Doss was asked by CDOT on 7/1/10 to contact the family and try and figure out what was going on.   President Doss called the mom and got the answering machine.  He next contacted Tim McLeod.  Tim said he did not know anything about it and would contact his mom to find out.    Later that morning a Todd McLeod who turned out to be Tim’s brother called President Doss and said we don’t want any lights on Grice Court.  He stated it would “shine in his bedroom window.”   He went on to state that they never asked for any lights but the replacement of one that used to light the corner of Grice and Baylor years ago.   President Doss told Todd McLeod that that was not what had been requested by his brother Tim or his mother in 2008 because he had spoken with them both.   It was also not the petition that was processed or requested through CDOT.  President Doss reiterated to Todd McLeod that when you conduct petition drives only the property owner is allowed to sign the petition for it to be valid.   President Doss gave the feedback to CDOT concerning Todd McLeod’s statements that they (Todd and His mother) only wanted but one street light.
 
CDOT responded on 7/2/10 that they were going to contact the resident and tell him the light was going up as planned.  [Chip Gallup with CDOT stated that he even recalled being involved in the 2008 calls with Tim McLeod that requested that street lights go up on the two streets.]  As of today, 7/12/10, the status of the installation is up in the air; particularly so because of an incident last week where, apparently, a cell phone was knocked from a Duke Energy employee’s hand by one of the residents living in the court.   President Doss stated that he had never met nor spoken to Todd McLeod (nor even knew that Tim had a brother) until CDOT asked him to try and find out what was going on.   The neighborhood will have to wait and see what CDOT does with this one.
 
UPDATE From Chip Gallup
	Subject:
	Grice Ct

	Date:
	7/14/2010 8:50:22 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time


 
Marty:
I talked with Doreen about this and we decided not to install the street light on Grice Ct. As rough as things got out there it’s not worth it for one light.
 
Since we can’t really tell who in the cul-de-sac wants the light and who doesn’t, there is the possibility of an individual street light petition but 100% of the folks within a 75ft radius would have to sign on. This might be one option to better get at what the folks there want….
 
Note from President Doss   Since the street light program has been suspended the alternate petition suggested above by CDOT is not possible at this time. CDOT apparently forgot they suspended that program earlier this year  when they suggested it. 
Editorial Comment:
Again this is another case of CDOT not following their polices/procedures and treating residents in Madison Park and throughout the city differently! 
 
 
Guest Speaker:  Parks – Assets or, soon-to-be Liabilities ?
Ted Peters, Secretary of the Madison Park Homeowners’ Association
Ted began by reiterating his editorial observations that appeared in the HOA’s June minutes.  He noted that without neighborhood volunteers stepping up to fill and fulfill some of the duties of regular park personnel (again, on a consistent basis), the likelihood of a dire sanitation situation becoming exponentially worse increases every day that the parks system operates.  Reflecting upon information from a telephone conversation last week with Candy Bridges (recently retired from the Park and Recreation Dept.), Ted was able to confirm that the recent Park & Rec layoffs did indeed include a substantial number of maintenance staff.  Ted then reaffirmed his conclusion written into June’s minutes; namely, the lack of general sanitation and timely trash pickup along with deferred maintenance of equipment will lead to a situation where health and safety issues could reach such levels in the very near future that the parks would have to close as hazards to the public.  Parks that were formerly considered assets to the community would indeed become liabilities.
 
Such an outcome could be expected to occur quickly as “normal” park usage by the general public during July and August precipitates an intensive decline in any given park’s ability to deliver an overall environment conducive to recreation.  Ted clearly sees a future claxon call for a “community weekend of volunteers in the parks” in order to address crisis situations where vermin of all sorts have made themselves unwelcome residents in our parks.  Ted noted that a consistent volunteer effort now would push back the specter of an all-too-real looming crisis.
 
Ted then solicited feedback from the members in attendance and asked them to refute his conclusions, agree with them or add observations of their own.  In general agreement with Ted’s observations the members suggested three approaches for immediate consideration:  (1) mount a volunteer awareness campaign at the upcoming National Night Out festivities and solicit signups during the event, (2) scale down the park system in order to match current, i.e., “remaining,” staff with the sanitation and maintenance demands of fewer parks overall and (3) solicit corporate support from South Park area businesses for employee volunteers in an “Adopt-A-Park” approach in order to stave off the looming crisis.
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS
Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $2,444.00 in its account.  The HOA has 67 paid member households for 2010.  If you have not already done so, please pay your 2010 dues – they are due each year, in January, but are accepted throughout the current year, renewing in January.  3 members have already paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on the HOA web site:
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/
 
OPEN DISCUSSION:
None.
 
New Members/First Time Attendees 
None.
 
Adjournment
8:34pm
